Record of Proceedings

Minutes of the Radnor Township Board of Trustees

June 26, 2023

Page 227

The Radnor Township Board of Trustees met on Monday, June 26, 2023 at 6:30 PM at the Radnor Community Center.

Trustee Watkins called the meeting to order and Trustee Weber led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call was taken as follows: Teresa Watkins, aye; Dave Weber, aye; Dan Boysel, aye. Also present, Radnor Township residents Dwight Wells and Joe Thrush, Jenifer Way-Young from Delaware Public Health District, Rick Dunlap from DelCo Water, Assistant Chief Bob Fish, RTFD employee Dorian Ross, and Katarina Wheeland.

Trustee Weber motioned to approve the June 12, 2023 meeting minutes with corrections; Trustee Watkins seconded. All ayes, motion carries 2-0.

Dwight Wells, resident on Curren Road, a erted the Board to road improvements needed on Curren Road, especially at the top of the hill. The Board stated the road is on their list for 2024. However, in the meantime, the township road maintenance crew will take care of the brush on the side of the road.

Joe Thrush, representing Radnor Youth Baseball Association, provided the Board with an update on the 2023 summer baseball season. He also stated RYAA experiences the issue of field availability and a third field would be beneficial.

Jenifer Way-Young provided the Board with fliers from DPHD regarding "Cribs for Kids" program and Tick ID QR code services.

Bob Fish requested a purchase order for Paul's Marine in order to purchase a motor for the fire department rescue boat. Bob also inquired if the Fire Levy is set for the November 2024 election; the Board stated they are still waiting for Randy to provide information to the Board before a decision is made to renew, reduce or increase the levy.

Rick Dunlay, an economic representative from DelCo Water, announced the water company will be hosting a 50th anniversary celebration; more information will be sent to the public soon.

Trustee Weber stated coad improvement are underway and he has spoken to several residents regarding the updates.

Trustee Boysei suggested the Township form a Zoning Committee to review the carrent county zoning regulations and possibly move down the path to createlour own zoning laws. Trustee Boysel also requested the July 10, 2023 meeting be moved to Wednesday, July 12, 2023 as he will be out of town on Monday

Trustee Watkins signed a letterallowing Elika to to amasbestos sampling on the property on Curtis Road. She informed the Board that Ann Jones, president of the Flator cal Museum, would like to put together a directory for the cemetery. Additionally, the Board reviewed the postions weeds on N. Section Line Rd. and determined the Board is satisfied that the weeds have been tolera care of.

The Board was presented with the Payment Listing, Receipt Detail, and the Fund Status as of June 26, 2023. Trustee Boysel motioned to approve the Payment Register for May 1-12, 2023, Trustee Weber seconded; all ayes, motion carries 3-0.1.

The Board was presented with, and signed, the May 2022 Bank Reconciliation.

and the state of t

The Board was presented with and signed, eletter from the state auditor regarding the audit performed for 2021 and 2022 fiscal year, and was provided with a drar, for Agreed Upon Procedures for the Years Ending December 31, 2021 and 2022.

There being no further business, Trustee Boysel moved to adjourn and Trustee Weber seconded; all ayes, motion carries 3-0. The next regularly scheduled Board of Trustees meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 12, 2023 at 6:30 PM.

Teresa Watkins Chairperson

Dave Weber
Vice-Chairperson

Dan Boysel

Trustee

Katarina Wheeland

Fiscal Officer